
From: Moyle, Geraldene
To: Campbell, Shawn
Subject: FW: Downtown Portland Clean & Safe Contract
Date: Thursday, September 2, 2021 4:00:40 PM
Attachments: NBP Downtown Clean and Safe Letter 9.2.2021.pdf

 
 
Geraldene Moyle (she/her)
Senior Strategic Projects Manager
City of Portland, Office of Management and Finance
d: (503) 823-5253 c: (503) 865-6387
 

From: Spencer Noecker <SNoecker@nfninvestments.com> 
Sent: Thursday, September 02, 2021 3:04 PM
To: Moyle, Geraldene <Geraldene.Moyle@portlandoregon.gov>
Subject: Downtown Portland Clean & Safe Contract
 

!
The City's email systems have identified this email as potentially
suspicious. Please click responsibly and be cautious if asked to
provide sensitive information.

 
Ms. Moyle,
 
I hope this email finds you healthy and well.  Please take a moment to read my attached letter
addressing the renewal of the Downtown Portland Clean & Safe contract. 
 
Thank you in advance of your time.
Warmly,
 
SPENCER NOECKER

––––––
O: 971.254.4200 | C: 818.744.4183
1640 NW Irving St. Portland Ore. 97209
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September 2, 2021 


City of Portland 
1120 SW 5th Avenue 
Portland, OR 97204 
Attn:  Geraldine Moyle 
VIA EMAIL:  Geraldine.moyle@portlandoregon.gov 


Dear Ms. Moyle: 
As a representative of NBP Capital, a Real Estate property owner throughout Portland, I am writing to 
express support for the Downtown Portland Clean & Safe (DPC&S) contract renewal with the City of 
Portland.  The renewal of DPC&S is critical to the reopening of Downtown Portland and making our 
tenants, visitors, and employees feel safe coming back to work.   


I can’t imagine losing this important resource now. These services represent a $6MM investment by the 
business community and are a cost-effective way for business and property owners to invest in the 
livability and viability of our downtown business district.  Here is a summary of what Clean & Safe 
accomplished in 2020, one of the city’s most challenging years in recent memory: 


• 2,144,000 tons of garbage were picked up from the downtown core by Cleaners
• 206,856 general support calls and contacts, of which 9,484 were from pedestrians
• 59,772 crime and aggressive behavior calls, of which 44,000 were business assist calls
• 46,734 bio-hazard removals
• 41,637 graffiti removals


It is hard to imagine what our city would look like without the enhanced service district and the services 
it funds.  Additionally, the visitor information provided by Clean & Safe Ambassadors are an asset for both 
tourists and local residents who may need assistance. Working together with other downtown 
stakeholders, Clean & Safe promotes the retail, cultural and culinary attractions that foster our vibrant 
city core.  The Clean & Safe security services are an inclusive team of professionals who foster livability 
and equity in our fast-growing downtown. They are able to skillfully assist people in need to find essential 
services and peacefully resolve disturbances in our public spaces.   


Our Downtown Portland Clean & Safe program is a model for public/private/nonprofit partnership and 
now, more than ever, their contract renewal is urgent. Thank you for voting yes and for your reinvestment 
in Downtown Portland.  


Sincerely, 


Spencer Noecker 
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